
 
   

  
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON,  D .C .  20503  

January 6, 2025 
Statement from OMB Director Shalanda Young 

Budgetary Impact Analysis for Executive Order Entitled “2024 Amendments to the 
Manual for Courts-Martial, United States” 

This executive order would amend the Department of Defense Manual for Courts-Martial 
in various respects. Implementing this executive order would have no impact on costs and 
revenues to the Federal Government. The benefits of this executive order include 
expanding and clarifying protections for women and children, and better protecting 
victims and promoting fairness in the military justice system. Implementing this 
executive order would have no impact on mandatory and discretionary obligations and 
outlays, as well as on revenues to the Federal Government, in the 5-year fiscal period 
beginning in fiscal year 2025. The agencies anticipated to be impacted by this executive 
order include the Department of Defense. 


